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Mr Justin Hanson MLC 
Via email: Justinhanson.office@parliament.sa.gov.au  
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Hanson 
 
I refer to your application made to the South Australian Metropolitan Fire Service (MFS) on 
11 May 2021 under the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI Act), which was subsequently 
narrowed to:  
 
“Please provide a copy of all reports/documents similar to the Northern and Southern 
Metropolitan Zone Metropolitan Services response to the 30 year plan for greater Adelaide. 
I am seeking documents similar or the same as the MFS response to the 30 year plan which 
covers areas outside of the Northern and Southern zones.” 
 
A search of files has been conducted and zero (0) documents were located that fall within 
the scope of your application.  
 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of 
your FOI application, and the documents to which you are given access, may be published 
in the agency’s disclosure log.  A copy of PC045 can be found at: 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/resources-and-publications/premier-and-cabinet-circulars 
 
Appeal Rights 
 
If you are dissatisfied with this determination, you are entitled to exercise your rights of 
review and appeal in accordance with Section 29 of the FOI Act. To make an internal review 
application please see attached documentation. 
 
Should you have any enquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
me on (08) 8115 3906. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rachel Dixon 
Accredited Freedom of Information Officer 
 
3 June 2021 
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